UNIVERSITY COUNCIL OF GENERAL AND APPLIED LINGUISTICS

Monday 8 June 2009

14.00 – 16.00
Minutes 

1.
Present:
Doug Arnold, SAG

Patricia Ashby, BAAP
Geoff Hall (GH), PALA

Horst Simon (HS), FGLS

Pierre Larrivée (PL), AFLS

Marjorie Lorch (ML), HSS

Ros Mitchell (RM), chair elect
Lynne Murphy (LynM), SAG
Sylvia Adamson, PhilSoc (standing in for Lutz Marten)
Paul Rowlett (PR), Chair

Sarah Rule (SR), LLAS

Jeanine Treffers-Daller (JTD) SAG
Catherine Walter (CW), BAAL

David Willis (DW), LAGB

Apologies:

Alison Dickens, LLAS

Dick Hudson, SAG
Lutz Marten, PhilSoc

Kristyan Spellman Miller, UCML

Vyv Edwards, UK-CLA
2. Membership:
The membership was confirmed.
3. Election of chair:

Confirmed: that Professor Rosamond Mitchell (RM) had been elected chair. RM was welcomed to the meeting.
4. Minutes:
The minutes were confirmed.

5. Matters arising:
(Re 3.1) AHUG: reported: that a letter of concern re ERIH had been sent to the AHRC, ESRC, HEFCE and Universities UK; that the AHRC responded; Resolved: to forward a copy of the letter to Prof Shearer West. Action: PR.
(Re 4.1) Action: SR to identify other learned societies which may wish to join UCGAL.
(Re 4.3) Resolved: to use the acronym UCGAL.

(Re 4.4) Reported: that the initial application for linguistics.ac.uk had been rejected (as expected), but that a re-application would be submitted with the requested additional information. ***Update since the meeting: the URL linguistics.ac.uk has since been secured.
(Re 5.4) Reported: that PR’s analysis and report on the RAE results had been circulated to members and forwarded to HEFCE; that no response had been received; that the report had generated interest within the LAGB and BAAL and had been e-mailed to Philsoc Council members and posted on their website (www.philsoc.org.uk); that the report had been forwarded to THE features writer Matthew Reisz who was working on a piece about languages and linguistics; that UCML and UKCASA had not formally responded to RAE. ***Update since the meeting: Matthew Reisz’s piece appeared in the THE on 2 Jul 09, and included a mention of UCGAL.
6. Launch event:
Reported: that it was originally envisaged that a (maximum two-hour-long) UCGAL launch event could be held in London in autumn 2009.

Reported: that both SOAS and the British Academy BA had, since the last meeting, been approached re hosting the event.

Suggested: that the House of Commons would provide a prestigious venue, possibly with a ministerial presence.
Agreed: that the slate of speakers and list of topics should be driven by the intended audience, but might include the relevance of linguistics to cognition, linguistic diversity, society and social cohesion, education (inc. language pedagogy), literature, translation, anthropology.

Suggested: various potential speakers, and the possibility of a spring 2010 date (spring half-term week?) instead of autumn 2009.

Agreed: that the event should aim to attract serious print, online and broadcast media attention; that the launch should be followed by a series of other events to maintain UCGAL’s profile; that the event should last no more than two hours, be short, sweet and powerful, possibly including something on economic impact of linguistics.
Noted: that the issue of funding for the event would need to be addressed.
Resolved: that an action group comprising PA, PL, RM and CW be formed to take this further. Action: PA, PL, RM and CW.
7. REF:

Reported: that UCML had conducted a consultation exercise during May 2009.

Agreed: that UCGAL should seek to have input into the configuration and constitution of the REF panels.
Suggested: that UCGAL organise an event in autumn 2009 to feed into HEFCE’s planned consultation; Action: PR.
Noted: that Ron Carter had reported that 1/7 of English language & literature submissions had comprised linguistics: that it would be useful for UCGAL to find out where linguistics research had been submitted in the 2008 RAE.
CW offered £500 from a research fund to pay a graduate assistant to do this; DA offered to undertake some initial research computationally; agreed: that this information would be very important in the discussion of REF. Action: DA to look at data and sort out a suitable search algorithm. 
8. Student statistics:

Reported: that there were no updated statistics available.
9. Reports on events at which UCGAL had been represented:
Meeting (28 May 09) with Prof Shearer West (AHRC Director of Research) to discuss AHRC strategy, context and funding opportunities: ML reported positively and optimistically on this event; noted: that although the AHRC had themes (e.g. the new “translations” theme), applications can still be made in responsive mode (indeed 75% of funding was awarded in responsive mode); that there are also cross-council projects; that bidders were encouraged to bid for Ph.D. studentships as part of research proposals; that documents from the meeting were available on the AHRC website; resolved: to invite Prof West to the UCGAL launch event. Action: ???.
British Academy round table: making the case for humanities and social science research (19 Jun 09): resolved: that RM would attend this event as it links well with suggested ideas for UCGAL launch; Action: RM to contact Vivienne Hurley.
10. Linguistics at Sussex
Reported: that PR had sent a letter of concern to the Sussex Vice Chancellor, but had not received a reply.
11. Update to associations:

Reported: that PR would produce his final chair’s report to member associations with details of recent UCGAL activities, before handing over to new chair. Action: PR.
12. AOB:

THE: Reported: that PR had been in contact with Matthew Reisz of the THE, who was writing a feature on language and linguistics.
CLIE project: Reported: that the project (investigating admission of linguistics and English 
Language graduates onto English PGCE courses) had started.

HEFCE Modern Languages Review: Reported: that HEFCE had asked Prof Michael Worton (UCL) to undertake a review of modern foreign languages within HEI in England.

Closures/restructurings: Reported: that linguistics at UWE was being moved into English, following the closure of some MFLs; resolved: that PR would write a letter to UWE expressing concern; Action: PR; reported: that at Westminster the linguists had all been moved into English, and that restructuring had occurred at Birkbeck and Swansea; noted: the view that decisions to move linguistics from MFL to English were motivated by research assessment; suggested: that radio programmes like The learning curve might be interested in the situation; that UCGAL could produce a set of case studies, made available on the website; Action:not agreed who would take this forward.
PR: resolved: to thank PR for his work and enthusiasm which led to the creation of UCGAL.
13. Date of next meeting  TBC: up date since last meeting agreed date of 30th October
